Kansas Association of REALTORS®
Hello from the Sunflower State of Kansas.  We have many exciting things going on this year that I am happy to report.

Our Keynote Online Educational Series is in the Beta Testing Phase.  You all may remember that our Past President, Steve McCullough presented a demo of this program at the State Idea Exchange at the NAR Conference last fall.  Courses will be available soon.   These courses feature video modules from nationally known speakers such as Chandra Hall, Jackie Leavenworth, and Chris Byrd to name a few.  We have partnered with several states that will be offering these courses to their members and are still offering partnership programs with states that have not signed up yet to create a win-win situation.

Legislatively:  We worked on several issues during the Legislative Session this year. Our top of the list item included phasing out the Kansas Mortgage Registration Tax.  We partnered with NAR using NAR Issues Mobilization Funding to help us hire additional lobbyists for this cause.  As of this writing the Bill is in Conference Committee and we hope will soon pass.  The Governor indicated he will sign the bill if it makes it to his desk. 

We also worked on a couple of bills that addressed property tax reform.  The first bill is the Property Tax Transparency Act.  This bill does not allow property taxes to rise just because assessed valuations rise.  If assessed valuations rise, then the mill levy will automatically lower to bring in the same amount of revenue as the previous year.  If the county wants to raise the mill levy to raise taxes then they must vote to do so.  Our hope is this will give taxpayers a heads up and they will be able to organize against property tax increases instead of having automatic increases by leaving the mill levy the same.  This bill passed and the Governor has signed into law.

The second bill helps property taxpayers and would change our Court of Tax Appeals to a Board of Tax Appeals and allow Kansas taxpayers to appeal their property taxes to the State level without hiring an attorney.  As part of this bill, a property owner can use a certified appraisal to contest their county appraised value.  The county would either have to accept the certified appraisal or prove that appraisal wrong.  As of this writing this bill is in conference committee and we hope it will pass.

We continue to promote data sharing across the state using features of RPR.  Several local boards/MLS’s have signed on and agreed to participate.  We anticipate this number will grow throughout the year.

